John Griffiths MS Equality, Local Government and Communities Committee Welsh Parliament Ty Hywel Cardiff Bay CF99 1SN

09 February 2021

Dear John

## Petition P-05-1083 Protect leaseholders in Wales from paying for cladding remedial works

The Petitions Committee considered the above petition for the first time during our meeting on 26 January.

We agreed to write to you to draw the petition and the evidence we have received to date to your Committee's attention, in the context of the work that you have done in relation to fire safety in high rise residential blocks.

We also agreed to write to the Minister for Housing and Local Government to clarify the value of any funding consequential that the Welsh Government has received as a result of spending on this issue by the UK Government, and for details as to what any funding has been used for to date.

Further information about the petition, including all the correspondence we have received, is available on our website at:

https://business.senedd.wales/ielssueDetails.aspx?IId=35070&Opt=3.

If you have any queries, please contact the Committee clerking team at the e-mail address above, or on 0300 200 6454.

Yours sincerely

Tanet

Janet Finch-Saunders AS/MS

Cadeirydd/Chair